FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

         MAY, 2005, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 13

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 0

SCHOOLS – Carlyle, Century at Ullin, Dongola, East Richland at Olney, Edwardsville, Egyptian at Tamms, Goreville, Grayville, Lawrenceville, Lebanon, Mt. Carmel, Shawnee at Wolf Lake, Southwestern Illinois College at Belleville

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – 

II.  WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 0

   PARTICIPANTS – 0

III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 6
St. Louis Agribusiness Club Monthly Meeting and Board Meeting, St. Louis, MO

Postsecondary Agriculture Student(PAS) Organization National Conference Meeting, St. Louis, MO

Website Review and Change Meeting, Springfield

FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield

TEAM AgEd Meeting, Springfield

Region 5 EFE System Director’s Meeting, Edwardsville
IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  1988
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 11

Typed/Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses and Teacher Candidate Contact Information

Completed Monthly Reports

Worked with Administrators in Advertising Teacher Vacancies

Entered Ag. Course/Student Data Into the Online Database

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational, Data, and PowerPoint CD Requests

Processed Agriculture Incentive Funding Grant Amendments

Typed and Sent Letter to the Lebanon High School for School Board Presentation

Typed and Sent Letter to Superintendents and School Board Presidents of those Schools Without an

  Agricultural Education Program

Sent Region 6 EFE System Directors Information on IAVAT Registration and Update of Activities

Assisted Teachers with IAVAT Conference Registration, Inservice, IFGA, and Graduate Survey

Prepared for the School Officials Workshop and Luncheon

VI.  COMMENTARY

I hope that ag. teachers take the time over the summer to clean, organize, and decorate their classrooms.  If more classrooms and labs were more inviting, I believe that more quality students would enroll in courses and be part of the FFA.  Also as parents and community members stop by, agricultural education in general would gain as the facilities would be an impressive site.   The Incentive Funding Grant Application has been a great instrument to positively change programs over the years.  The quality indicators need to be reviewed for bigger and better changes possibly tied to teacher performance in the classroom though difficult to measure.  The new agricultural education website redesign will be an enhancement over our current site.

